
















































January 28, 2016 - Special Meeting Sampson Creek CDD 

Mr. Palmieri responded I will give you an example. If I have been out working, I am 

going to get in the shower, and my phone is where I won't see it for 10 minutes. 

Mr. Hayes your number is Angie's number, right? 

Mr. Palmieri responded they are different phone numbers, so there will be Elite 

Amenity's number, her cell phone number, my cell phone number, and the supervisor that is in 

charge this pool. So there is absolutely more than just one number to call. 

Mr. Armstrong stated I don't want to get into who did this, who did what, but another flag 

that raised with me, and it is nothing against Elite Amenity, these are just being the businessman 

that I am, why are all these compliments sent to Elite Amenity, why weren't they sent to Jill? 

Mr. Palmieri stated I think the emails are there, the names are on there, they are not 

friends of ours. 

Mr. Armstrong responded I am not saying they are. It just threw a red flag. If anything, 

Jill is the one that handles all this. 

Mr. Palmieri asked Ms. Flores have we had gotten one compliment all year sent to you? 

Ms. Flores responded no. 

Mr. Palmieri stated so again, we are in the last year of our contract, and I wish I could 

give you a better answer than that, but I feel like we only hear the bad things that happen here, 

and we have been here a long time, and we have dealt with this situation over the past. We have 

gone through three recreational directors, and this is the only year we have ever had an issue. 

Mr. Armstrong that is why I was asking if Jill had any good ones. They are being sent to 

you, why aren't they being sent to us so we hear from our residents. 

Mr. Murray stated I appreciate your sending this out today, it was very helpful. To be 

honest, I am tom right now because I like the fact that you have been here in the past, I get it that 

some of the issues that come up, you have explained yourself very well, so my question probably 

to you because, and part of me thinks I like to have everything under one umbrella, with what is 

happened with Riverside, with Jill, and that they can provide this, that appeals to me. So tell me 

why I should vote for Elite? 

Mr. Palmieri responded that's easy. The oversight that you are going to have in this 

situation where we are here, we are not autonomous, there is going to be unbiased supervision, 

we are just absolutely scrutinized every second we are here and every second we are not here, 

whether a chair didn't get pushed back, we hear it every day. We had ten incidences, I am not 
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proud of that, but we are being scrutinized unbelievable, and I think Mike can also speak to that. 

They are looking at the camera making sure our guards are doing everything they are supposed 

to do all day. We are proud of what we have done here thus far. We came in here, and I think 

ASG was in charge, and the rules weren't being followed, and we came in here, and we did that. 

We are a family business, and we are going to come out here and bust our tail because our kids 

go to school here, we live here, so you are going to get 100% out of us every day. We live at 

Heritage Landing. 

Mr. Armstrong asked how many other properties are you working? 

Mr. Palmieri responded I think we have 18 or 16 properties, and four are on 210. 

Mr. Hayes stated here is my concern. I want an adult supervisor that is going to hold the 

feet to the fire. So "Oversight of the Property, a list of these supervisors will be brought on site. 

Additional roving supervisor will be in the area." So if you have four other properties, and we 

make five, how many properties is one of the supervisor in any one day responsible for? 

Mr. Palmieri stated they go by each place, and they just rove back and forth. 

Mr. Hayes stated if someone is on 210 and there are four or five properties, are they 

responsible for more properties? 

Mr. Palmieri responded no. 

Mr. Hayes stated so they would probably be here two to three times a day, at least twice I 

would think, at shift change to make sure they are here on time. 

Mr. Palmieri responded absolutely. 

Mr. Hayes asked Ms. Flores, would do you think is the #1 issue? 

Ms. Flores responded my number one issue would be lack of accessibility to the 

management. When I have an issue, right now we were going through Mike, then it goes to 

Angie. I don't have direct accessibility to Elite. Now this year I will have direct accessibility, 

but I would expect responses right away. So it concerns me whether or not past performance 

would prove to support that that will happen this year. 

Mr. Yuro stated maybe I can interject here. They did report from me for most of the year 

up until August, and I never had a problem with them responding. There were some times when 

somebody was a few minutes late. I always got a response. I never had an issue with somebody 

not responding. I will go back and say that when Elite took over, they made a drastic difference 

in our community from who was here several years ago, and we did get lots of emails from 
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residents back then. They had somebody who was particularly good at the time who was their 

person in charge. Over the last couple of years, I wouldn't say there were a lot of issues, but it 

wasn't the wow factor as the first year, and maybe that is because of what we were coming from. 

I would certainly say they have been responsive. 

Mr. Sharpe asked were any of these negative emails from residents or were they all just 

from you to Mike and to Angie. 

Ms. Flores responded everything you see there is communication between Mike and 

myself because that is how it was laid out by the board, that Mike was in charge of them. So last 

year I took over September 1 '',so all of that communication between Mike and myself was ... 

Mr. Sharpe stated so we don't have any negative emails from residents? 

Ms. Flores responded no. I mean that was feedback from the residents. Once you read 

them you will see exactly all of the issues that have arisen. Mike can attest, he responded on 

each and every email. You will see his responses as well. 

Mr. Murray stated that is why we have this system in place so we can go and follow-up 

and use the information that we gather to hold people accountable. That is a decision we can 

take into consideration in addition to the emails from the residents, which I think should also be 

taken into consideration. 

There were no other questions for Mr. Palmieri with Elite Amenities. 

Mr. Murray stated I would like to have Riverside. 

Mr. Hayes stated yes, let's go with that, and I will open it to the audience if they have any 

direct comments that can help us out. 

Mr. Whetsel stated we currently provide lifeguard services at Bartram Springs, which is 

right down the road, Wynnfield Lakes, Rolling Hills, and Pine Ridge Plantation. We have been 

in business for lifeguards since 2009. Danielle has been with us since day I. She oversees the 

lifeguard operations. In our proposal, I am not sure why we were a little bit higher, but we did 

calculate 2,750 hours, and the hourly rate is $15. Danielle is the supervisor on site. She does all 

of our lifeguard training. 

Mr. Sharpe asked does that account for having extra lifeguards on during the summer 

camps? 

Ms. Simpson responded our numbers reflect the current staffing schedule that you have 

here. If you would like to add additional hours on, we can do that for an additional fee. I spoke 
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to Jill briefly about doing options or recommendations or exchanges that she might like to see 

added in. She told me to go ahead and stick with the proposal. So I have noticed here, the gate 

monitor, if it is not a busy area to have that person as a guard. It would be another addition to 

having the two lifeguards on the pool deck, one at the top of the slide and one at the bottom. 

That also helps monitor your restrooms, straightening your pool deck chairs, and just really 

providing overall customer service to residents. Say hi, how are you doing, interact with the kids 

because that is a big part of it. 

Mr. Hayes asked Danielle, what is your daily basis assuming you wake up in the morning 

and there are not catastrophes yet, and everybody is going to show up on time, you have five or 

six properties? What is your attitude on a daily schedule for you as a manager on any given, 

obviously with no emergencies? 

Ms. Simpson responded daily schedule, I try to rotate my days meaning Rolling Hills and 

Pine Ridge, they tend to be over Middleburg and Green Cove Springs, so I try to pick those up, 

and I am with them. I have guards on here not just as a supervisor but as an actual lifeguard, so 

if they need to be pulled off as that third additional body, if your gate monitor here is not busy, 

they can provide that customer service. They are reaching to residents, and we are getting to 

know you as a community. The next day I am on this side of the river if you will. 

Mr. Hayes asked do your troops know your schedule? 

Ms. Simpson responded yes and no. I do like to make unannounced visits all the time. 

Pretty much March through September, I am mainly out onsite, and I travel. I am here two 

hours, I am there. My lifeguards text me, they call me, I have a business phone, and I have a 

personal phone. I have email where they can reach me. It is their responsibility for shift 

changes. 

Mr. Hayes stated you obviously can be at only one property at opening. How do you 

make sure the other 4 or 5 properties have staff. 

Ms. Simpson responded I call. If there is an issue, they call me. Our schedules are done 

a month in advance. Our staff is responsible, they go through at least two hours of training every 

month. 

Mr. Armstrong stated just like with Elite, one of the questions I would have is if someone 

calls in sick, unannounced, don't know, do you have the staffing to be able to get someone here 

to cover that position? 
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Ms. Simpson responded we would have that, and if not, I am here. 

Mr. Murray asked what are some of the major issues that you encountered over the last 

year? 

Ms. Simpson stated they are 16 - 19 year olds. Life happens, that might be a little bit 

late, but pick up the phone and call and let Jill know or whomever kuow. If it is something that 

they can't make, a family emergency, they kuow they are responsible for finding a replacement. 

If they can't find one, they call me, and I am here. 

Mr. Murray stated I am going to ask you the same question I asked Elite. Give me one 

reason why we should choose Riverside. 

Ms. Simpson responded I believe we provide a level of customer service and 

communication, whether it is staff, management, and to you as residents that exceed everything 

you are going to expect. We train hard. We are here. Our service and our training are always 

ongoing. Any questions or concerns you as residents have, we like to fix that with our staff. We 

want to kuow what you expect and what we are doing wrong. As a supervisor I will be down 

here all the time, especially to start. Bartram Springs is just up the road, and we have been there 

going on our 7th season, and I think we have a 94 overall satisfaction rate with that community. 

We take time to explain why we are enforcing things. 

Mr. Murray asked is there any benefit of having, since Jill is associated with Riverside, is 

there any benefit of having you guys doing the lifeguard. That is something I would like to have 

answered. 

Ms. Simpson responded absolutely. Obviously it is the same company, but if she is 

having issues with certain guards, I would like to hear about it. I would be harder on them than 

anybody else because we are the face out here. Unfortunately you are really asking for 17 and 

18-year-olds to be enforcing the rules and policies to be that good/bad guy. So we are here, 

onsite management. I want her to go ahead and correct them if she doesn't see something right. 

I want that to happen. 

Mr. Whetsel stated we can respond to issues like that if there is a problem without having 

to go through assigned parties. 

person. 

Mr. Hayes stated Jill would have direct contact with Elite. We eliminated that middle 
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Mr. Armstrong stated I have something I want to state for the board. Jill hasn't received 

any complimentary emails. If you look at the emails that Elite has supplied to us, they are all 

within a 3-day period - January 27, January 25, January 24. Why are these emails now just 

coming in within the last three days with compliments? I am not saying there is any doctoring, 

but that raises a flag with me that I get three emails saying how great they are all within three 

days of one another. 

Mr. Sharpe stated probably let the residents know that their contract was coming up for 

bid, and they could use some positive feedback. 

Mr. Murray asked was that solicited or unsolicited is basically the question? 

Mr. Palmieri responded I am not 100% sure, I would absolutely say they were probably 

solicited, but I think we all know in this and age, everyone is so quick to complain, and that is 

just the way it is. So I am absolutely certain Angie probably did reach out to get those emails. I 

don't think you would see them otherwise. 

Ms. Watt stated the biggest thing I would like to see with lifeguards is responsible kids 

that respect their position and not be talking on the phone and ignoring the children around. I 

don't know how to measure that. I don't know if anybody here has kids that have seen anything 

good or bad with the lifeguards, but that is the biggest thing that is hard to measure. 

Mr. Palmieri you brought up a good point about the telephones. If anyone is on that 

phone, if we need to get a hold of them, they are supposed to get off the stand and talk on the 

phone if we need to contact them. If they are on that phone, and we hear about it, they are out, 

they don't have a job. We have zero tolerance with that. As far as the customer service part, I 

don't think we have a problem here with that. I am pretty safe in saying that we don't have an 

issue with that. I think we have an issue with three tardys and four days of not putting the chairs 

back, having Popsicles, and not closing the gate. 

Ms. Watt asked Ms. Flores, was that ever an issue? 

Ms. Flores responded it was an issue, and I can speak to a couple of instances, and I don't 

know, but at the gate monitor station, the majority of the kids were always on their phones, and 

they were asked not to be no the phone, but they always had their phone out. I know your policy 

was you have to have the phone by you in case there is an emergency, and I totally understand 

that, I agree with you that somebody on staff needs to have an accessible phone for 911 calls, but 

unfortunately, a lot of what I have seen was if they were sitting at the gate monitor, they would 
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be on their phone. As residents were walking in utilizing their key, they wouldn't even look up. 

My viewpoint as manager is they need to be acknowledging our residents and creating a 

welcoming atmosphere for our residents. 

Mr. Palmieri stated we never got that feedback all year. I have got all the emails that she 

sent to us and vice versa, this is the first we are hearing of that. 

An audience member asked when they sign a contract, is it a one-year deal or is it a 

multi-year contract? How does it work? 

Mr. Yuro responded most of our contracts are one-year deals, however, a couple of years 

ago the board did enter a multi-year agreement with Elite Amenities because they offered to 

provide a discount in the second and third year. I am not sure if this was the third year, or if 

there is one year left on that. 

Mr. Palmieri stated with that said, you guys have a 30-day out. 

The audience member stated Supervisor Murray said something about a relationship with 

Jill and Riverside. What is that relationship? 

Mr. Murray responded she is employed by Riverside. 

Mr. Oliver stated Riverside does the amenity management. 

The audience member stated but the bids go to Jim? When something gets bid out, who 

do they go to? 

Mr. Oliver stated the board directed me to seek proposals for lifeguard services, and I 

requested proposals from three companies. 

The audience member stated so Jill might collect bids, and she may get a bid from her 

company? 

Mr. Oliver responded no, if her company were to propose or be likely to propose, she 

would not be involved in the process for conflict of interest reasons. 

Mr. Hayes stated I am not sure where the conflict is because I don't know how you could 

skew, we got two bids within about $1,500 of each other. 

An audience member stated that is a great question, everybody should know all that, it 

should be disclosed, the relationship and everything. 

Mr. Sharpe stated and that GMS and Riverside are owned by the same company, I think 

that needs to be disclosed. 

Mr. Oliver stated I think you said several times, but I want ... 
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Mr. Sharpe stated Jim, I haven't finished ... 

Mr. Oliver stated you are putting out mis-information, and you have done it several 

times. 

Mr. Sharpe asked GMS and Riverside are not owned by the same company? 

Mr. Oliver responded no they are not. They are two separate companies. They are two 

separate LLCs. They have some common ownership. Rich Whetsel has absolutely no 

ownership of GMS. I do not answer to Riverside in any way. 

Mr. Sharpe asked what is the common ownership between GMS and Riverside? 

Mr. Oliver responded you are talking about the ownership of two private companies, 

When you earlier said that I worked for Riverside, I know in this meeting I have corrected you 

about three different times. I just don't. I just don't want misinformation put out there to imply 

conflict of interest and not be challenged. And, regarding the potential for conflict of interest, 

any time we go out for bids, if there is any question at all, we confer with counsel. 

Mr. Hayes stated I think it is clear, we have five board members up here, and they 

provide a service. Whether it is the whole value meal or not, we are debating on a service. I 

really don't care who owns the company. We are debating on who is going to deliver the service, 

and we have had a great discussion so far. 

Mr. Armstrong stated my question for Steve is is there something you don't like about 

Riverside Management? Whenever Riverside comes up, you always seem to go on the 

aggressive side of Riverside this, Riverside that. 

Mr. Sharpe responded I don't think there is a lot of oversight. .. 

Mr. Armstrong stated excuse me, let me finish please, I give you the opportunity here to 

explain to us and everyone here why is it that you are always against Riverside no matter what 

they bid, what is the grievance? 

Mr. Sharpe responded did you take a look at the invoices that they submitted for the 

maintenance. 

Mr. Armstrong responded I have seen every invoice. 

Mr. Sharpe stated there is not a lot of accountability and oversight for them. They submit 

their invoices, it gets reviewed by Jill, who is with Riverside and then paid by GMS, which has a 

relationship with Riverside, and we don't see those for three months. We don't see those invoices 

to approve or disapprove or question for three months. 
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Mr. Armstrong asked so are you questioning their ethics? 

Mr. Sharpe stated the more Riverside and GMS takes over, the less accountability I feel 

we have over the financials of the CDD. 

Mr. Murray stated the oversight is our job. 

Mr. Hayes stated yes, that is our job. 

Mr. Murray stated that is why we get these reports. That is why we hold people 

accountable. That's why when we had an issue last year, I brought it up, with painting a room 

and the amount of money, and I wanted to kuow the reason why. I go through that stuff with a 

fine tooth comb. If there is something I think is out of line, the I will address that, and I would 

hope that you would do the same. 

Mr. Sharpe responded I will when we get to that point later in the meeting. 

Mr. Hayes stated I am a very naive person at times, but to steal an extra $500 on an 

invoice, is that worth someone finding out and saying we can't trust them anymore. Their 

contract is worth more than any one invoice. 

Mr. Sharpe stated and I thought we agreed a year ago that for any contracts of this size 

we would get three proposals. 

Mr. Armstrong stated we asked for three, but if we don't get three back, do we just put 

projects on hold and wait? 

Mr. Murray stated Mike, how hard is it sometimes to get three proposals? 

Mr. Yuro responded it can be difficult at times. 

Mr. Murray stated it happens. There has been plenty of times we have tried to get three 

proposals, and we couldn't. 

Mr. Armstrong stated we have made decisions on two proposals prior, but it seems like 

whenever Riverside Management, and it has nothing to do with Jim or any of them, whenever 

Riverside comes into play, the first thing you seem to do is say "they shouldn't be in the bid, it is 

out of the question," so now we only have one bid. 

Mr. Murray stated we are learners. Help us understand your thought process. 

Mr. Sharpe responded if Riverside asks for bids, and Riverside is one of the companies 

that is submitting a bid, do you think another vendor is going to submit a bid for that project 

when they feel like they are going to be undercut by Riverside? 

Mr. Armstrong stated I would submit it. 
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Ms. Watt stated but Riverside didn't solicit the bids, GMS did. 

Mr. Armstrong stated we have to look at things accountability. That is what the board is 

here for. 

Mr. Hayes stated that is our job. 

Mr. Armstrong stated if we are not doing our job, then we need to either step down or not 

run again. I feel as though I look at every single one of these. 

Mr. Yuro stated can I ask a question, can I interject real quick because it is kind of 

related. You talk about accountability and reviewed the invoices, and it was getting ahead of the 

game, but are any of the board members, other than Steve, planning on questioning some of the 

invoices that have been submitted recently? Shawn? Paul? I have reviewed the invoices too, 

and quite honestly I was appalled at some of them. I would hope if the board is reviewing 

invoices like they have done to myself in the past, speaking about painting the room, it was 

$1, 100 for the other room, I would certainly hope that when we get to the financials the board 

has a stack of questions to ask about several of these things. Having been the person that was in 

that position earlier and seeing some of the supplies and hours that have been billed, as a 

resident, past upset. I hope when we get to that point the board stands by your word and has 

those questions of accountability. I would like to hear what the answer is to make me feel better 

because right now I am pretty angry about it. I am hope that there is some good answers because 

from what I have seen, everybody that has seen the invoices should be upset. 

Mr. Armstrong stated when we get there, I will have questions on those just like anyone 

else will. 

Mr. Hayes asked Jill, do you have anything you want to add? 

Ms. Flores responded I am just looking for a company that will come in here, and they 

will manage their employees. That is what we need to find - a company that can come in, and 

like I said before, these are teenagers, we all understand that, and there are going to be issues to 

be handled, but I do expect to see some management presence so they can model what is 

expected for these teenagers that are working here so we can have safety for our residents. In 

response to a question, Ms. Flores stated we have had one written up safety issue. I wasn't here, 

but they wrote that up. As far as are they really paying attention, yes. I mean we have had 

complaints from residents with concerns about the safety of the kids in the pool with the 

lifeguards that have been on duty. 
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Mr. Armstrong asked when we have these incidents, are they documented with reports to 

us. 

Ms. Flores responded they are documented and reports to you will be moving forward. I 

took over September 1, and we just started those bi-monthly reports in September, but moving 

forward, like you receive now, you will see everything that is happening with Elite or Riverside, 

depending on who takes over the contract on a bimonthly basis. 

Mr. Oliver stated I would like to bring something to discussion because we are talking 

about emails and whether or not they are negative or positive. I shared this email today with 

Shawn Murray, and I hoped it didn't need to come up, but I think that it does because no one has 

been shy about making comments. In the past, the haunted house was put together by Elite 

Amenities, and they used local students to help staff and build a haunted house. This year, Jill 

took that on, and she reached out to the drama club for Bartram Trail High School, and she wrote 

to the teacher, "I am the Amenities Director at St. John's Golf and Country Club. I am interested 

in having the Bartram Trail Drama Club help me do the design set and work the haunted house 

this year. I know last year they volunteered for Elite Amenities, which we hired to work this 

event. Please let me know if this would be possible and what steps I need to take." The response · 

that she received on August 12 from this teacher, "Jill, I have left you a phone message. We 

really need to talk. The students always love to help the community and are very understanding, 

respectful, and dedicated students. Last year my drama club along with Creekside's drama club 

worked on the haunted house. Unfortunately our students were quite upset with the event. The 

kids were yelled at, given tasks that were not for kids, were not treated with respect, and 

promised to receive monetary donations to the clubs for their services. None of the clubs 

received anything. I am sure you understand my reservations in doing this again this year. I 

would love to speak with you by phone before any commitments are made. My students are very 

special, and I do not want to set them up in any bad situations because they don't deserve to be 

treated unprofessionally. Please call me at your earliest convenience." I did share this in real 

time with the chairman. At that point it was water under the bridge. There was no need to bring 

this up, but we are laying everything out on the table. 

An audience member stated I don't know if the bids are apples to apples. What I heard 

was Riverside saying that they have a certain number of people there, and then they will add 

people as needed for camps, etc., and I thought I heard something different. I know we said 
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there is only a $1,500 or so difference in the bids. I just want to make sure we are looking at it 

the same from a cost perspective. 

Mr. Hayes stated I think because we have been doing this, obviously it is the same 

routine every year. They are both given out scopes. Both companies know very well what goes 

on here because Riverside used to do the maintenance full time. Everyone was given an outline. 

It really comes down to who do we think is going to give us better service. 

The audience member stated that is not what I heard. I heard Elite is saying they are 

going to be here on a daily basis for X amount of time, and I heard I am only going to be here for 

a day a week, and then I am on the other side of the river for the othertwo days. So the level of 

service you are getting, I am hearing, is different. Correct me if I am wrong, but that is what I 

heard tonight. 

Mr. Palmieri stated we have om log, and it is in here, so om lifeguards' comments every 

single day when they close, those logs are in there in a binder with everything in there. Anytime 

we are out here, that stuff is readily available. 

An audience member stated obviously we are hearing about we know we have had them 

for a while, we know what their reputation is, in relating to Riverside, have we reached out to the 

prior communities where they have been there for seven seasons? Have we gotten any type of 

feedback from them to say good or bad or indifferent, what their communities feel they have 

done. That way we have something to base it on. Has the committee done that? 

Mr. Sharpe responded no we haven't. 

The audience member asked is there a reason why we haven't? 

Mr. Sharpe responded we just saw the proposals. 

Ms. Watt stated it just got added to the agenda. 

Mr. Mmray stated I agree with you because that is one of my things, so that is something 

I always do. Can we table this until the next time and get that opportunity because I would like 

to do that too. I am leaning a little bit toward Elite to be honest with you right now, but I want to 

see what your folks have to say about you, so if you can email us with the names and the 

contacts, and I would like to try to talk to some of those folks. 

An audience member stated this is the first time I have been in a meeting where I heard 

something about finances, and it gives me pause. I have no idea whether Elite is any good. First 

surprise after 12 years of living here, I did not realize that you were not an employee of the 
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CDD. At least in the business world that I come from, not only don't we let conflict of interest 

happen, we don't actually let people get put in positions of appearance or possibility of 

something. I guess the only thing I would say that doesn't sound fair to people is if we have bills 

coming in from Riverside and a Riverside employee reviewing them at the time they are paid, it 

is not fair to the person, and it is just not a good controlled environment. Yes, we are a small 

organization. I come from what a small organization, and you have to figure out how to make 

accommodations. That is just a little bit giving me pause. 

Mr. Oliver stated when we get to that point of the meeting, we will talk about it in detail. 

We will also talk about the entire process. I will say that the manager that is overseeing a 

particular functional area should be the one to review that invoice before it is coded and 

forwarded for payment. It goes through subsequent review by me, the Board approves check 

registers and and expeditures are reviewed through an independent annual audit. We will talk 

about that whole process. 

Mr. Hayes stated although Jill is paid through Riverside, if we didn't like Jill's services 

right now, she is gone. She has to show us, not Rich. Rich is happy that we don't have problems 

with her. So when she is checking in, she is homeowner and I haven't heard any negativity about 

her. I see what you are saying, we are a small operation, but she really works at your blessing, at 

the board's blessing, and if we don't like her, she doesn't have a job. We don't have to hire her. 

We say, Rich, you didn't manage her correctly, she got out of control, and we are going to use 

some other company. Elite, I am sure, would love to provide an Activities Director. 

Ms. Flores stated I want to note that I understand your concerns, and that is why we have 

five people on the board. These five people are always overseeing what I am doing. So if they 

have an issue, whatever job I am doing, they are able to look at the invoices, they are able to 

review the work that is done, make sure it is done to their specifications. They are not just solely 

relying on what I am telling them, they are actually coming to me with feedback on it. Shawn 

Murray asked us to devise a feedback system, so we could up our level of accountability - not 

just for myself but for everyone. They have actually worked really hard on putting measures in 

place to ensure that everyone is accountable for the positions they are in. 

Ms. Watt stated I would like to add that I also have Jill communicating with me all the 

time telling me what is going on, and she is getting bids for this, I got a complaint about this, so I 

( 
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am looking into it. It is fixed within a couple of days. The response is a lot quicker than I even 

imagined, and I feel like things are getting done. 

Mr. Armstrong stated she gives us a very high quality of service. 

The audience member stated I don't think quality of service is the question, but I think as 

it relates to work that you are asking for Riverside and you are asking for us to hire Riverside on 

for new services and new this, and she is offering her opinion. 

Mr. Hayes stated it doesn't matter if Rich likes Jill, Jill needs us to like her. The only 

relationship is they are running her payroll through Riverside. We don't have employees because 

we would have to do payroll and give her benefits. They run the payroll, that is all they are 

doing. Jill answers to the board and answers to the community, so if Jill wants to impress 

somebody or if Jill wants a raise, she has to come to us, not Rich, because Rich needs to up the 

contract if she is going to get a raise. 

Mr. Armstrong stated in respect to the same thing I said last time that we had two bids, 

can Riverside provide me with references, these places that I can look at it and talk to these 

people, just like I did with the landscape people and get their opinion. I don't know you well 

enough. Last time we had two bids, I went and looked at the properties of the other landscape 

company, and we went with that landscape company. 

Mr. Sharpe stated we should also request that from Elite too. 

Mr. Palmieri stated we haven't had any issues with any of our other properties, so I would 

be excited for you to talk with them. One thing you will see is it is not subsidiary, you are going 

to talk to board members, you are going to talk to our main management, and lastly, if our 

lifeguards go 15 minutes early, you guys are billed back that amount. 

Mr. Murray stated so we will table it, and we will get information to follow up these 

different communities so we will have more time to do our due diligence. 

EIGHTH ORDER OF BUSINESS Consideration of Quotes for Fitness 
Equipment 

Ms. Flores referenced the spreadsheet and proposals from Life Fitness and Precor located 

in the agenda package. 

Rachel Denny, a representative from Precor, and Clinton Judd, a representative from Life 

Fitness, were present to answer questions from the board members. 
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Mr. Armstrong stated I am not a fitness guru, so my question becomes you show two 

different bikes here, one that you set up as a regular bicycle that you right down the street, and 

upright, and the other one you sit down and you do your legs forward, a recumbent bike. What is 

the difference and what are the benefits of each of them. 

Ms. Denny responded it depends on the person. Recumbent is obviously going to be a 

little bit more relaxed. Upright bike would be more for someone that is into spinning or into 

biking. 

Mr. Judd stated workout bikes are for calorie expenditure, but you can get the same 

workout from both, but from a community standpoint, if you have someone older with a lower 

back injury or something like that, they might be more apt to use the recumbent bike. It has a 

more comfortable seat. 

The board members reviewed the brochures the representatives brought to the meeting. 

Audience member, Amy, asked are we looking to replace all the equipment or add to it? 

Mr. Hayes responded what our situation is now, obviously we just replaced the 

treadmills, I don't think it has been a year yet. The ellipticals are on their last legs, and the 

recumbent. We have four ellipticals, one is already damaged beyond repair, so it has been 

removed, and the recumbent bike as well has reached its life expectancy. Our focus is three 

ellipticals, whether we are going to use Life or Precor, and the recumbent bike, at least one of 

those. Ms. Flores was asked to go over the results of the survey. 

Ms. Flores stated we asked three basic questions that were multiple choice, and just 

ranking different items. The final two questions were text answers, so the first question sent out 

to the community was, just to get a feel for how people used the fitness center, and the results of 

the survey showed 42.6% of the residents responding used the facility at least three times per 

week, 16.1% utilized the facility at least once a week, 15.7% utilized the facility a few times a 

month, 18.4% utilized the facility rarely, and 6.5% never used the facility. For the second 

question regarding the type of equipment being used the most, # 1 were the treadmills, #2 were 

the free weights, #3 were the ellipticals, #4 were the mats for stretching, #5 was the aerobic 

room, #6 was the recumbent bike, and #7 was bosu ball. Ranking was also part of the survey, 

and four items were listed - upright bike, rowing machine, spin bike, and recumbent bike. The 

rowing machine ranked #1, #2 was the spin bike, #3 was upright bike, and #4 was the recumbent 

bike. 
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Ms. Watt stated I think the recumbent bike is used by people who have bad knees and 

people who are older. I think may say they don't want to use it while they are physically fit, but I 

think it is there to use, and we should remember the people who are retired and may not have 

good knees. 

Mr. Murray stated I do know we need three ellipticals, do we all agree on that? Okay. I 

would say at minimum one recumbent bike, one upright bike also, and also get a rowing 

machine. 

Ms. Watt stated someone with bad knees could use a rowing machine too. 

Ms. Rachel Denny made her presentation regarding Precor Ellipticals. 

Mr. Hayes stated our major concern is life expectancy. You have seen what we have in 

there. What should we expect for life expectancy with the current wear and tear that the current 

ellipticals are getting. 

Ms. Denny stated obviously that depends on the wear and tear. I think if it is a steadily 

used machine, I would say five or six years across the board. 

Mr. Hayes stated with the regular maintenance. 

Ms. Denny you have the warranties where it is covered at no cost for three years. We use 

Southeast Fitness as our third party installer. I work hand-in-hand with them. I go to my 

installs. If it is new equipment and people don't know how to use it, I have a tutorial. 

Mr. Hayes stated for the two units you have, life expectancy is about the same because 

for the base part of it, it is the same. 

Ms. Denny stated the same components. 

Mr. Hayes stated the more expensive one has the incline. 

Mr. Murray stated while doing his research and talking to people, they have said for 

ellipticals it is LifeFitness over Precor. Why should we choose Precor versus the competitor? 

You can wait to answer that question, and I am going to ask him that same question. People I 

know and trust, it seems like LifeFitness is known for ellipticals. 

Mr. Clinton Judd from LifeFitness made his presentation regarding ellipticals. The 

reason to use us is we are set up a little different. Everybody you are going to meet from us is all 

factory direct. All your warranties and everything will be directed with LifeFitness. We have 

four LifeFitness service techs, and we have overflow that will service the product. I think they 

roll with $25,000 worth of parts on their trucks at all times, and should be here within 24 to 48 
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hours. We also provide the extended 3-year parts and labor as an option, although I don't know 

that it is I 00% necessary. With the parts and labor portion of the warranty, if you want at the 

end of that three years you will have an option to extend it for another three years at the same 

cost. They are built for continuous use. 

Mr. Murray asked is it a safe assumption that LifeFitness is known for ellipticals over 

other pieces of equipment? I'm curious because that is what kept coming back. 

Mr. Judd responded we have a lot of good products, but I would generally say our 

treadmills and our ellipticals are probably the two most common things in our manufacturing. 

Mr. Murray asked Ms. Denny do you have a roll-over warranty too? 

Ms. Denny responded we can offer an extended warranty, yes, for another three years. I 

honestly haven't heard that much in comparison to the ellipticals in particular between 

LifeFitness and Precor. Compared to all the other manufacturers, we are the top two. Precor 

invented the elliptical. They look different and function different. I have not heard a plus or 

negative regarding one or the other. 

Mr. Murray stated at his job they have a gym, and they have Precor, maybe you can share 

your experiences with Precor for the board. 

Mr. Sharpe responded that is all I know is Precor. We have got 2,000 people working in 

an office building that uses the gym everyday, and it is all Precor, and rarely do we have any 

issues with them. 

Ms. Denny stated I can provide references. 

Mr. Hayes stated to Mr. Judd you have a $3,000 difference between your low end and 

your high end, is that all technology? 

Mr. Judd responded yes. 

Mr. Hayes stated why should I spend $3,000, is itthat much technology? Sell me on that. 

Mr. Judd responded I can't really sell you on it. That is your call. I just provide it as a 

contrast and comparison. When people look at our ellipticals, you are either going to have that 

integrity, which is the baseline that we put in all the Marriott, and your Planet Fitness and 

everything, so we don't have like a low end beyond that. Marriott is buying the same thing as 

Planet Fitness and LA Fitness. We don't have a true entry level price point. 

Mr. Hayes. stated my customers here that we represent as a board are in there everyday, 

so what are they going to want? 

41 

I 
I 



January 28, 2016 - Special Meeting Sampson Creek CDD 

Mr. Judd responded the Integrity. I don't think there would be a need here to have a 

technology component to what you are doing unless you had 30 pieces of equipment that from an 

asset management standpoint you as a board are wanting to manage your product, that you can 

get online and see service updates. You will get notifications of errors. If you wanted to get into 

that, go out in the community and sell advertising dollars on your actual console. 

Ms. Watt stated so the Integrity is what you would recommend? 

Mr. Judd responded I would absolutely. 

Mr. Hayes stated to Ms. Denny your units are very close in price, from your low end to 

high end, I am hoping that both of your units, if we lined them up, would be above the Integrity 

line because of their price point. What are we getting above that Integrity line on your units 

here? 

Ms. Denny responded I can't say that I know what the Integrity exact model is or 

anything like that. Is that your baseline? 

Mr. Judd stated it is what you are going to see at LA Fitness next to the EFX or whatever. 

Ms. Denny stated what I do as a dealer with Precor, we trade at a line. I have a budget 

line. Precor is a high-end piece of equipment. It is a high-end company. Compared to that 

particular model, I don't know. When it comes to the actual piece of equipment, both are very 

good companies. We are both top-line companies. 

Mr. Murray stated on the service side, we want to make sure we get fast turnaround. 

Mr. Judd stated for us, the easiest thing to do is on install, we register on that website, and 

whoever is in charge of managing that equipment basically just log in. If there is ever an issue, 

they can see the warranty, the extended warranty, basically click a button, that will create a task, 

and a tech will show up within 24 to 48 hours. The other option would be to call me directly, or 

you can call an 800 number and go through service that way. We have four direct LifeFitness 

employees that come have, and we have other people in the event that we need the overflow -

we couldn't here in 24 to 48 hours. The benefit of that, and not that her company or anybody 

representing her company from a service standpoint would ever do it, but you have one 

manufacturer, one company who is handling your warranty, your service, your sales - everything 

is all done through one company. In the event that somebody ever wanted to charge for a 

warranty item, you don't ever have that potential exposure. 

Mr. Murray asked Ms. Denny what is the turnaround on your service? 
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Ms. Denny responded typically the next day in the southeast right at the airport. They 

handle all my accounts all across northeast Florida and southern Georgia. All the techs are 

Precor certified. They have to go to class, and they have to pass the tests. If they don't, they 

have to go back and do it all again. So they are Precor certified techs. 

Mr. Murray stated I trust my research, when everyone came back to say ellipticals would 

be LifeFitness, they didn't say it for treadmills, but they said it for ellipticals, they said 

LifeFitness, so I trust that research that I did on my end. To be honest with you, I don't think we 

could probably go wrong with either one, but I do like the fact that you have one company that 

handles everything. I use LifeFitness a lot in the different hotels. 

Ms. Watt stated price wise, I found it interesting that you went with the Integrity line, 

which is the lesser price. If we were to do the whole Integrity line with LifeFitness with a 

recumbent, upright, row machine, and three ellipticals, it is $18,000. 

Mr. Armstrong asked why not do two of LifeFitness of everything, and then one Precor? 

Mr. Hayes stated with the original treadmills, after a couple went down, we replaced 

them with some upgraded models. Those are obviously the ones that everyone goes to first. 

Ms. Watt stated I am happy with both companies. I am glad that we narrowed it to these 

two. 

Mr. Hayes asked is everyone in agreement with three ellipticals, one recumbent, one 

upright, and one rowing machine? Let's look at the row, here is only one machine from each 

company. Explain the 5 years limited warranty on the rower Rachel. What is limited? 

Ms. Denny stated it is not a machine that has a lot of components that break. 

Mr. Judd stated his rower is a GX rower, I am not sure which rower she has proposed. I 

don't know the differences. It has a life-like feel of an oar being in the water because I used to 

row on crews, so it is the feel of the water, the gliding through the water. 

Ms. Denny stated Concept 2 has been around for 30+ years. The model V is the race 

model. There are no major differences in the rower themselves. This would be the cheaper 

model option. The frame is 5 years, the parts are 2 years. Obviously that is for wear and tear, 

things that are naturally going to be replaced. These are machines you would probably have for 

ten years. 

An audience member stated I can give you some history on the Concept 2. I am a cross 

fitter and have been doing it for five years. We have five of these in the gym. These are very 
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good rowers. The worst thing that is going to happen is the battery goes dead sometimes, and 

you have to replace the battery in the LED. 

All board members agreed to get 3 ellipticals, 1 recumbent bike, 1 upright bike, and 1 

rowing machine. 

Mr. Sharpe stated we will add the numbers for 3 Integrity ellipticals and 3 Assurance 

ellipticals; 1 Precor upright and 1 Integrity upright; the individual rowers and recumbent bikes 

and find out what the costs are for each and go with whichever is cheaper. 

Mr. Watt stated the Assurance series with Precor is $23,400, and the Integrity line on 

LifeFitness is $18,000. 

Mr. Hayes stated a high school friend of mine has two gyms. I asked him the simple 

question - either Precor or LifeFitness. He stated he was a LifeFitness man. 

On MOTION by Ms. Watt seconded by Mr. Murray with all in 
favor to purchase 3 ellipticals, 1 recumbent bike, 1 upright bike, 
and 1 rowing machine from Life Fitness, Integrity line was 
approved. 

NINTH ORDER OF BUSINESS Discussion of Purchase of Pool Deck 
Furniture 

Mr. Oliver stated this item would not be funded with bond proceeds but would be funded 

from the Capital Reserve Fund. As you go through the construction project, you likely would 

not have renovations in that area until the off-season. We are looking for some discussion of 

pool deck furniture so staff can have some guidance for proposals. 

Ms. Jennifer Hayes stated the pool committee was about 22 people on it. They want to 

help research the things and try to get some samples up here for the wider community to 

comment on. What we looked at other communities who are similar is the strap, perhaps going 

with a brown color to hide the mildew to make them look cleaner and nicer since we do have a 

mildew issue with our trees. Doing different furniture for the upper deck that will give it a nicer 

look. Kinds of furniture that everyone says is durable is either recycled finish or doing like a 

stone top thing but some bistro type chairs like you see at outside restaurants. 

Mr. Armstrong asked the wicker, the wrought iron, or the cushions. 
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Ms. Jennifer Hayes stated neither of those. All said those were bad options for us. The 

iron ones are not very durable at all. The have all kinds of issues. They are really gentle use and 

are not recommended. Neither are slings because we give up six months life out of them. So 

that is where it came back to straps because the straps can be easily replaced. We also need to 

stack our furniture frequently and move that, so with all that to be considered, sticking with 

maybe a monotone color strap will make it look more modern. Brown would probably be the 

best neutral color to work with. I would want to get a bunch of different options and the price 

difference so everybody can see what you get for what. 

Mr. Hayes stated you all talk about feedback from the community, so put it out there so 

we can get a real good feel of what the community is going to sense from what type of tables, 

how many tables. We know shading, we will take care of that in our renovation. Get a 

consensus like you did for the different things we needed from the pool before would be great for 

next month. 

Ms. Watt stated if we email out about your next meeting, you can get more people there. 

Mr. Hayes stated we are going to make the furniture decision at the next meeting? 

Ms. Jennifer Hayes stated if you are going to want community input, perhaps have the 

vendors bring chairs here as samples and let the community try them, see them, and vote on 

them. 

Mr. Hayes stated not giving any direction, we want you to accumulate all the ideas and 

narrow it down to the most popular. On the 25'h we have other business. We need to narrow it 

down to what that group, and if the whole community wants to show up for the meeting, that's 

fine, but we need to narrow it down. 

More information will be presented at the February 25 meeting. 

TENTH ORDER OF BUSINESS Other Business 

There being none, the next item followed 

ELEVENTH ORDER OF BUSINESS Staff Reports 

A. Attorney 
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Mr. Haber clarified that next month's workshop is a title for a meeting that the board is 

going to have where no actions will be taken, and there will be no motions. Pam asked if there 

can be one-on-one communications. It is a noticed meeting. Any communication you have 

needs to be in the Sunshine, everyone needs to hear it, so it is not going to be the type of thing 

where two of you can go in one part of the room, have a conversation with someone about one 

thing and two of you can go in the other because then you are communicating, so it is still going 

to be a pretty formal set-up as it relates to the board being up here and residents being able to ask 

questions about the board. The board can freely discuss back and forth. It is a less formal one of 

these. It is not where the board is going to be bringing up, and they can't have conversations 

with each other outside of the Sunshine where everyone can hear. After adjournment, you can 

have one-on-one conversations anytime you want. Mr. Oliver stated next month there will be a 

business meeting, and after the business meeting is completed, there will be a transition to a 

workshop. After the workshop is completed, board members can have one-on-one discussions 

with residents, but two or more supervisors cannot be present for that discussion because of 

sunshine laws. 

B. Engineer/Property Manager Report 

Mr. Yuro stated he received an easement encroachment request at 846 Hampton Crossing 

Way. Mr. Yuro presented the board with a handout. The easement is about 10' on the top of the 

bank, and they are requesting an encroachment of up to 7' into that easement. Mr. Yuro stated he 

does not have an issue with the request. He recommended an 8' release of easement and stated it 

would not impede the District's ability to maintain the pond. 

On MOTION by Mr. Murray seconded by Mr. Armstrong with all 
in favor to give an easement release was approved. 

Mr. Yuro referenced another exhibit distributed to the board members regarding stop 

signs and street lights. The board reviewed conceptual plans for additional street lighting and 

locations for stop signs or other speed control devices. Mr. Yuro reviewed areas on the exhibit 

where there are all-way stop signs and stated that ifthe board decides to add stop signs, he 

recommends adding two at locations A and B shown on the exhibit. As an engineer, I would be 

more in favor of speed humps or other types of traffic control to slow people down as opposed to 

stop signs because, in my opinion, the danger of adding too many stop signs is people will start 
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ignoring them. If they start ignoring them, pedestrians know there is a stop sign so they are 

going to start crossing the road, and if they don't stop, there is an issue. I will also tell you that· 

all those stop signs in red on the exhibit have been installed because of complaints about 

speeding. This board's history has been we have installed these to try to help slow down traffic. 

At these intersections where we have installed stop signs, I haven't received any complaints of 

speeding. Speed bumps are the more preferred options for speed control. Engineering 

documents will specifically state that stop signs are not to be used for speed control. 

Mr. Yuro stated there is another easement issue in the community, at Eagle Point, where 

a resident is looking to do some improvements to his pool. Whoever built the pool originally 

never got approved to go into an easement. It gets a little bit complicated because the back fence 

is not touching a conservation easement, but I want to the board to know I have been in touch 

with the water management district. This is being brought before the board because there is a 

drainage easement, which is in favor of the CDD, that may or may not be an issue .. It appears 

there is a current fence encroachment on the conservation easement, which is a bigger issue. 

Hopefully the resolution is to remove the fence and let it go back to be natural. I will have more 

information at the next meeting. 

Mr. Yuro reviewed the property manager report located in the agenda package. Sidewalk 

repairs have been completed. We had one ortwo irrigation issues that have been fixed. The 

vendor promised us a report with some recommendations on where we can do the injection to 

slow down the growth. I have reached out to him several times, and he tells me he is going to 

get it to me, we still haven't seen it. When it comes in,. I will share it with the board. He met 

with the contractor regarding the front entrance and what they have reinstalled and what the 

expectations are moving forward. The contractor aclmowledged the need to have oak trees and 

crepe myrtle replaced along the back berm. The contractor also acknowledged that a lot of the 

center island has been damaged due to lack of irrigation. Duval Landscape will give a proposal 

for what has been damaged, and if it is reasonable, the contractor will cut a check, and Duval . 

will do the work. 

Mr. Yuro the other item I have is to Shawn's comments to Steve that he would expect if 

you see things that are concerning to bring them up. I feel obligated to the board and staff, 

having access to the materials that are distributed, and having reviewed it all I feel the obligation 

to point out some things that I think are concerning. I expect if the board has reviewed the 
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invoices you probably have a lot of the same issues. To some of the comments that were brought 

up earlier, I did want to clarify or at least correct, that there have been several bids that Jill has 

requested that Riverside has bid on. The painting of these rooms, for example is one of them. 

Pressure washing, and I know the vendor we had that did the pressure washing last year actually 

called me and expressed some concerns. I wanted to correct that issue. You had Riverside 

soliciting the bids, and Riverside was one of the bidders. 

Mr. Armstrong stated why you are on that, but I am looking at the check register of 

12/22, which dates for November 20 and December 15. They basically charged $11,000 that 

month. 

Mr. Yuro stated you can go through these and nitpick a lot of stuff like different prices 

for the same light bulb on different days. We had an account with a vendor that provides light 

bulbs for $15.35 a bulb, but we got four different prices in here anywhere from $18 up to $30 for 

the same bulb. Inconsistencies like that throw up a red flag to me. Stepping back from a big 

picture, the hourly charges for maintenance have gone from an average of $730 a month over the 

last three years to about $6,000 a month. That throws up red flags to me. I am not sitting here 

lobbying to get the work back because quite honestly, my headaches have gone down 

tremendously since I don't do that anymore, so I am enjoying that peace. I was up here today for 

an hour and sat in the parking lot and watched two employees sitting and chatting for an hour. 

And then later in the day, I got a complaint from my wife, who was playing tennis with the 

tennis team today that she had to bring our blower up to blow off the courts. There has been a lot 

of talk about accountability, and then there is some talk about why don't you put everything in 

one basket, as I mentioned back in August, I personally think it is dangerous to have too much in 

one basket. I think you lose some checks and balances. I wanted to bring up some of the details. 

Mr. Armstrong asked the two people that were talking, did we get billed for that hour that 

they got to talk. 

Mr. Yuro responded it was today, but when I look at the number of hours billed, having 

done this position, the first thing that jumped out at me were these hours seemed quite high. I 

am not up here, but today I was. Today I actually sat in the car for an hour and watched 

someone lean against the truck on his phone. I can only presume we are getting billed for that 

when I look at the hours. The other thing that was a big red flag to me was the supplies. Look at 

how many days they are running to the store. In October, they were here, they billed hours for 
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14 days on site. Twelve days they ran to the store. I presume we are getting charged for the 

hour to go to the store and back plus the 3 50 miles to go to the store and back I would hope that 

there is a little bit more planning to cut down on some of that, which would cut down on the 

mileage, which would cut down on overall hours. I don't know how detailed ya'll look, but 

obviously I did. As an engineer, it is one of the curses I guess, and as a resident there are some 

things that leave me a lot of concern. I hope the board, as you move forward, there is more 

discussion about more accountability and oversight. You are looking at over $75,000 in hourly 

expenses at this rate. 

Mr. Sharpe stated one of the reasons we decided to go with Riverside to handle the 

maintenance is because that is what they do. If that is what they do, then why do they need to 

charge us for every paintbrush that they buy? Every time they do a painting job, they have to 

charge us for a paintbrush. You go through these invoices, which you all said you said, they 

purchased probably half a dozen to ten paintbrushes, all on different dates. All the equipment 

they use, they buy and charge it back to us. But you guys all saw that, right, because you went 

through the invoices? 

Mr. Hayes asked Mr. Whetsel why things as small as a paintbrush every time we need 

something touched up has to be charged. 

Mr. Whetsel stated because it is being used here. There are a lot of projects going on, 

and when we come in here in September, that was a hot button. Community appearance, that 

nothing was getting done here, and obviously it showed, and we have been scrambling to get 

stuff done. 

Mr. Hayes stated I totally respect that, but from what Steve is saying if you are painting 

in every neighborhood every day, you are not buying disposable brushes. You are just not. You 

have a brush that is washed out, cleaned, hung up, and reused the next day. Why is he buying 

paintbrushes every day? 

Why does it take 8 hours to inspect the athletic fields and blow off the tennis courts? 

These are questions I have. What are the miles for? 180 miles? 

Ms. Flores stated I would like to speak to that as far when you see the 8 hours, and there 

is a description on there, also remember to look at your bi-monthly memorandums that I send out 

because that will list all of the performance, all the duties that maintenance is doing also. For 

instance, they had to install trim in the fitness center, so that might be inclusive of those 8 hours, 
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and all of that information will be included on this bi-monthly report. That is really why I like to 

send these to you. It was another measure for accountability, which was a great additive I 

believe. Instead of having to wait the three months to actually see what is going, you are getting 

an update twice a month as to what they are doing. I am always happy to answer questions if 

you have questions on the bi-monthly report and actually what Riverside is doing, I will be 

happy to answer them. 

Mr. Sharpe stated so the 8 hours is just a general description of what they do. It is for a 

full 8-hour day, and this is inclusive of everything they do? 

Ms. Flores responded correct, so what I can do is I can provide you with their daily 

checklist, what they are required to do on a daily basis when they are here. 

Mr. Sharpe stated so we are basically paying somebody eight hours a day to go through 

the checklist. 

Ms. Flores stated yes, and then from there they would work on the additional projects that 

I provide to them. 

Mr. Sharpe stated it was my impression that they were just going to do additional 

projects, and we pay them an hourly rate based on what needed to be done. I didn't understand 

that we were going to have somebody on staff 8 hours a day running through a checklist every 

day. 

Mr. Armstrong stated until we got caught up. Brought up to code that we said that 

looked like crud that needed to be done, so that is why we agreed, ifI remember correct, to go 

ahead, bring them in, pay the extra hours, get the place cleaned up, and then have them based on 

an hourly basis after that. 

Mr. Murray stated we approved that. 

Mr. Yuro stated if things are being planned, just about all of these supplies can be 

purchased at Home Depot or Ace. I would hope ifthere is planned projects, you know you have 

. to paint something, maybe at the beginning of the week you have to go get supplies, but to go get 

supplies four days out of five days of the week, keep running to the store, because then that is 

mileage, and that is time to the store and back. That seems like a lot of waste to me. Again, 

when you look at the numbers, they are staggering - $6,000 a month. 

Mr. Hayes stated Rich, I have to agree with Mike a little bit. If these guys are over where 

on a regular basis, and Jill says that wall needs to be touched up, he should come that day with 
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his equipment, with his paint brush, and not be charging us to run down the street to get the paint 

and paint brush. 

Mr. Whetsel stated I agree with that. The problem with storing a bunch of supplies here 

is we have had ballasts and bulbs stolen out of the storage room. 

Mr. Hayes states you have to come with your "hammer," and your hammer in this case is 

the paintbrush. When they show up, they need to have that equipment. They don't leave until 

the job is done. They know what the job is. Now if she gives them something else or something 

else comes up, and you didn't expect that, I can totally understand that as anyone would, but 

paintbrushes. My goodness, you guys are handling so many properties, you should have a box of 

paintbrushes in the truck. 

Mr. Sharpe stated I would like to see some receipts too. There is no receipts to justify or 

verify the costs. 

Mr. Hayes stated this is what I propose. I want the invoices on a biweekly basis coming 

from Riverside emailed out to the board members so we are not going two months, we are seeing 

them biweekly and can match them up to her report. I would send it on the same day as her 

report so we can see what is going on and how it is going. The paintbrushes really does upset me 

Rich. You have to bring your hammer to the show. 

Mr. Sharpe stated $1,500 invoice for pressure washing, was that bid out to three other 

vendors? 

Ms. Flores responded we went through the board on that one. 

Ms. Watt stated that was a board decision. 

Mr. Sharpe stated with Riverside? 

Ms. Flores responded correct. The board voted. 

Ms. Watt stated I remember that. That was right before Christmas. 

Mr. Hayes asked does everyone agree with me on that, sending them out with Jill's report 

at least for a period of time. 

Ms. Watt stated I think it is a great idea. 

Mr. Yuro stated the board has always had a $1000 limit for any of these positions. 

Maybe if you are starting to approach man hours that are going to be over $1,000, you get it 

approved. 
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Mr. Hayes stated there are positives and negatives to that. That causes delay, which is 

one of the problems of why we did look at this. We have to wait until board meeting- oh, that's 

not for 45 days from now and we have projects sitting out here for two months before they are 

done when it should have been done in 15 minutes. 

Mr. Sharpe stated and the equipment, the gas blowers, manual lift rental, half day charge 

-that is stuff we rent from Riverside? 

Mr. Whetsel responded that is our charge. We have upkeep on equipment. We have to 

put license plates on it, we need to insure it. 

Mr. Annstrong stated we can price out a lift and see what it is going to cost us. 

Mr. Yuro stated you have a half-day lift two days in a row for a half-day event. Typically 

you would try to plan those things and take care of all the lights at one time. 

Mr. Armstrong stated I agree 100% with you. 

An audience member stated I have some concerns about Riverside, what they are billing 

here. The fact that we are now looking at them for swimming, isn't that a concern that the board 

should look at? 

Mr. Sharpe stated that is my point I was trying to bring up earlier. Paul, that is why. 

That brings it full circle back to why I didn't want Riverside getting the lifeguard contracts. 

Mr. Annstrong stated there is a way of going around it. Like I said, it always seems you 

attack Riverside. If you don't like them, fine, say you don't like them, but don't just constantly 

attack them. 

Mr. Sharpe stated I am constantly trying to look out for our best interests. 

Mr. Annstrong stated that I why I wanted to table this and let me go talk to these people 

and make sure we are making the right decision. 

Ms. Flores stated the way we were bringing Riverside on was board directed. You guys 

approved this amount of hours because of the situation of when they came on, there was a lot of 

projects, a lot of catch-up work that we had to do. So the board directed me to have them here 

three days a week, 8 hours a day. At the end of a period, you guys were going to look at those 

hours, and we were going to talk about it and determine do we still need to continue as is, or do 

we need to revisit the number of hours that are being billed and worked and move forward from 

there. At this point, if you want to revisit that, then that would be your opportunity to do that. 

Ms. Watt stated are we caught up on projects? 
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Mr. Sharpe responded sounds like it - guys are hanging out smoking in the parking lot 

this morning. Sounds like we are caught up. 

Mr. Murray asked is everyone happy with what Riverside has been doing up to this point 

as far as quality of service, that is what I want to know. 

Mr. Hayes stated yes. 

Ms. Watt stated yes, everything is looking very good. 

Mr. Armstrong stated cleaning things up the way it has been getting cleaned up, I don't 

have a problem right now. 

Mr. Sharpe stated one of the lights by the tennis court is painted a bright copper that 

doesn't match. 

Ms. Flores stated it is getting repainted. He was trying out a new color. We agreed it is 

not going to work, and we are repainting. 

C. Manager 

Mr. Oliver distributed copies of the agreements that were effective September 1 for 

Riverside Management Services and Yuro and Associates. The agreements spell out the scope 

of duties and compensation. The board members were asked to bring any questions or concerns 

to Mr. Oliver and/or a board meeting so problems can be resolved as quickly as possible. 

Mr. Oliver distributed a four-page handout regarding the first quarter financial review. 

This current budget was adopted in late July 2015, but subsequent to that some contractual 

changes have taken place with Yuro and Associates, Riverside Management Services, and for the 

landscape mainenance that is not reflected in the current budget. The accountant ran a budget 

analysis of FY14, FY15, and FY16. Mr. Oliver reviewed the budget analysis with the board 

members. The increase in Administrative is largely made up of costs associated with the bond 

issue. The General Fund will be reimbursed when the bonds are issued. Field Expenditure 

budget has been changed to reflect the new contracted amounts, and no unusual variances are 

noted. Landscape Maintenance was originally budgeted for $133,000 with Valleycrest. 

Effective January 1, the District contracted with Duval Landscape. Their annual cost will be 

$98,016. There will be a savings of $26,901, and that will be built into the budget amendment. 

Amenities Management and Operations Riverside, this reflects the change in scope that is 

reflected in the contracts I sent you, so I spoke of the line item for Yuro and Associates and also 

this one for Riverside Management, you will see I have Riverside noted on the budget. This new 
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budget will actually have the vendor's name by it. You can see the changes, and that is reflective 

of the new contract. Up until this point, there are no unusual variances. The amount spent on 

Security is up about $5,000 over the past two years. That is due to increased patrols, and the 

board is aware of that. There is a $17,000 expenditure for Arborscape for sidewalk repairs, and 

that is more suitably reclassified to Capital Reserves. Street lighting and tennis court lighting 

does not make sense as a single line item because there is not manager accountability. Jill should 

have a line item for tennis court lights and maintenance, and Mike. should have one for street 

light maintenance. We will need to break that out. You will see that number has jumped from 

$1,225 to $9,687 -most of that number is for street lights at the front of the community, and to 

the extent that that is a capital expenditure, that should be reclassified in capital reserves. The 

lighting will be broken into two line items, and there will end up being three because a couple of 

line items down is lighting repairs and maintenance. We need to break those down into 

definable areas of responsibility. Each manager manages a particular line item. Having said 

that, ifthere is a variance between $1,225 and $9,600 for lighting maintenance, ifthere are things 

that had to happen, it is the cost of doing business. Sometimes these things are not seasonal. It 

is when they happen you have to repair them. The next one is repairs and replacements for the 

Amenity Center. That was not a line before but has been broken out. At this point it is $6,207. 

You had a pretty lengthy discussion about invoices I think. You will see invoices now on a 

biweekly basis, and hopefully those can be strengthened with more detail. Tennis court 

maintenance is another line item that wasn't there before. A lot of things were globed into 

repairs and maintenance. The more line items we have, the more you can track where the costs 

are. This year about $3,000 have been in repairs and maintenance for tennis courts. That was a 

high priority if I recall. Supplies have gone from $2,300 to $2,800 roughly and supplies are tied 

to inventory. As inventory declines, you are going use your supplies. Holiday decorations has 

gone from $6,500 to $5,900. Worker's Comp kicks in during the sununer programs. We have 

that under the insurance line item. The reason we have worker's compensation is for those 

seasonal employees that work during the summer months. You will see telephone has gone from 

$1,041 to $845 to $2,161. That is tied to the change in services that you had. I believe you went 

with Comcast, however, at the same you tied in with that, you changed service for Internet 

service and website fees, and this is all part of the Litestream to Comcast transition, and you 

have seen that drop from $1,234 to $912 during that period. Not much has been spent to date in 
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youth programs. The biggest part of the cost of youth programs occurs during the summer. I 

have annotated for last year's actuals at this point $178, 140. On the bottom line of your far right 

column for FY15, I have $200,440 to this, but I also made an adjustment for this number that is 

$9,687. The only reason I have done that, I have to look .at the invoice closer to see if they 

should be reclassified. I am seeing a YTD increase for this quarter of approximately $16,215. 

That may be a little bit higher than that based on the fact that some of these items may not be 

able to be reclassified. That is what I see that you have increased in those costs, realizing that of 

that $16,000, $5,000 is an increase for security. I am focused more on the actuals in the budget. 

Let me flip back over to the Bartram Springs budget. If you look at this budget for Bartram 

Springs, they have three sections for expenditures - administrative, Amenity Center, field 

expenditures. You can look at me for the Admin expenditures, you can look at Jill for the 

Amenity Center expenditures, and you can look at Mike for the field expenditures. That way all 

three of us are responsible for these budget line items. It is easier to track. We have taken this 

budget from the beginning days with the developer and just twealced it along the way. It is 

probably time for a good overhaul. 

The board members stated their agreement. 

Mr. Hayes stated since 2009, no one has made the adjustments that needed to be made. I 

like the three things. Let's keep it simple. 

Mr. Oliver stated every District is different, but I would like to show you this budget 

from Bartram Springs, which is a comparable community. It is not a country club community, 

but they have a pretty high standard of expectations in the way they operate. As I look at that, 

you will see that the Amenity Center budget is $578,000, and the Grounds and Maintenance 

budget is $314,000. You are at almost $900,000 to operate, staff and maintain a District like 

that. That is not that different from this one. Here you have a budget of $773,000 for those, of 

which $68,000 in security versus $3,000 for security at Bartram Springs. Clearly we need to 

clear up this issue with the invoices, but I do think regardless of who your contractors are, you do 

run a pretty tight budget compared to a comparable community. 

Mr. Armstrong stated under pool maintenance, I would like to see pool repairs. What we 

are spending on getting slides fixed, pumps fixed all the time. Is it time that we need to be 

looking at these other items. We have the pool maintenance, but that includes the guy coming 

out and cleaning it all up. I want to see pool repairs. 
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Mr. Oliver stated we can do that. If you look at the Bartram Springs budget at grounds 

maintenance, you do see things like pump repair. Realizing that some of these repairs, especially 

pump replacements, are going to come out of your Capital Reserve. Anytime we make a 

decision like that, we need to see what the funding source is. I will bring two versions of the 

budget amendment. One will be in the current format but updated with the numbers, and then I 

will bring one more like the one at Bartram Springs, and you can see what you like better. 

D. Amenities & Recreation Manager 

Ms. Flores presented her report located in the agenda package. I am adding some new 

fitness classes come March. We have a lot of fun events being planned- President's Day Camp, 

St. Paddy's Day, and Spring Clean is coming up. Our Polar Plunge is Sunday. 

Mr. Hayes asked Mr. Yuro where did Bob leave the air conditioning issue? 

Ms. Flores responded actually I am working on that. Trane is providing me with an 

estimate. The last conversation I had with them two days ago, they are getting ready to set up an 

appointment. Most of the items will be covered under warranty. They think it is fixable, most of 

it is covered under warranty. We are looking at approximately $1, 100 out of pocket for labor 

and items that are not covered under warranty. Basically what they are saying is the coil is bad. 

From my understanding, the coil is one of the major parts of the air conditioning unit, and that 

will be covered. I will have more update at the next meeting. Regarding mirrors, I got my last 

estimate today, and they are running between $1,100 on the low end to $1,400 on the high end 

for both mirrors total for the job. They are behind the dumbbell racks. 

TWELFTH ORDER OF BUSINESS 

Supervisors' Requests 

There were no supervisors' requests. 

Audience Comments 

There were no audience comments. 

THIRTEENTH ORDER OF BUSINESS 

Supervisors' Requests/Audience Comments 

Financial Reports 

A. Balance Sheet and Statement of Revenues & Expenditures 

B. Check Register 
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On MOTION by Mr. Armstrong seconded by Mr. Sharpe with all 
in favor the Check Run Summary was approved. 

C. Special Assessment Receipts 

Mr. Oliver stated the District is at 93.29% collected. 

FOURTEENTH ORDER OF BUSINESS Next Scheduled Meeting - February 25, 2016, 
February Workshop 

The next meeting will be February 25, 2016 at 6:00 p.m. Workshop will begin at 7:00 

p.m. 

FIFTEENTH ORDER OF BUSINESS Adjournment 

On MOTION by Mr. Hayes seconded by Mr. Armstrong with all 
in favor the meeting was adjourned. 
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